
Notice to the Public | Oregon Service Area 
 

On September 13, 2024, Cascade Natural Gas Corporation (Cascade) 
filed for approval from the Oregon Public Utility Commission (OPUC) 
revisions to Rate Schedule Nos. 177, 191, 192, and 193, with a 
requested effective date of November 1, 2024.  
The rate adjustments proposed in this filing are designed to pass on 
changes in the actual costs for natural gas and transportation services, 
the difference between the actual cost of gas and the amount 
recovered in core customer rates, and changes resulting from the 
Company’s Conservation Alliance Plan and Intervenor Funding.  

The OPUC will review this filing and has the authority to set final rates 
that may vary from Cascade’s requests, either higher or lower, 
depending on the results of its investigation. If the OPUC approves 
Cascade’s filing, it will result in an annual decrease of $18,778,442 or 
18.54% in overall collections. The total decrease for a typical residential 
customer using 57 therms per month with an average proposed monthly 
bill of $60.84 can expect to see a monthly decrease of $11.22 or 15.57 
percent per month. 
 

The proposed rate changes for residential, commercial, and  

industrial customers are: 
 

Service Type Current Rate Current 
Average Bill* 

Proposed 
Rate 

Proposed 
Average 

Bill* 

Proposed 
Change in Bill 

Residential (Sch. 101) $1.14485 $72.07 $0.94796 $60.84    (15.57%) 
Commercial (Sch. 104) $1.02691 $274.89 $0.81444 $220.50    (19.79%) 
Industrial Firm (Sch. 105) $1.02826 $1,764.53 $0.79216 $1,367.41    (22.51%) 
Com-Ind Dual Svc.(Sch. 111) $0.94465 $14,453.56 $0.70855 $10,877.12    (24.74%) 
Interruptible (Sch.170) $0.90613 $49,034.39 $0.67003 $36,336.22    (25.90%) 
Transport (Sch. 163)** $0.07003 $10,812.19 $0.07059 $10,882.18         0.65% 

*  The average bill includes the monthly 
basic charge which is not changed with 
this filing. 

**  Due to its tiered rate structure, Rate Schedule 
163 reflects an average rate. 
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The filing may be found on the Company’s website: www.cngc.com. Hardcopies of the filings are available for inspection upon request. For additional 
information, please call the Company at 888-522-1130 or write to: Cascade Natural Gas Corporation, 8113 W. Grandridge Blvd, Kennewick, WA 
99336-7166. 
For additional information about this proceeding, including hearing dates, please call the Commission at 800-522-2404 or send written questions to: 
Public Utility Commission of Oregon 
PO Box 1088 
Salem, OR 97308-1088 
 

CUSTOMER SERVICE: 888-522-1130 
7:30 a.m. – 6:30 p.m., Monday – Friday 
customerservice@cngc.com 
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